BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting: Tuesday 6th November 2012, 7.15 pm. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Stephen George (Chair), Mike Bloy, John Child, John Kirkman, Chris Morgan, Frank Richardson, Philip Righton Lynn Smith, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Rob Wilks.

1. Introductions, Apologies, Co-options. The Chair welcomed the new Committee. Apologies had been received Fiona Vallely. John Child was co-opted as a representative of the Bradway Community Hall, and Frank Richardson to represent the Bradway Scouts. 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting: agreed as a correct record.

3. Reports

a. Chair 

i)  A local resident who is in the building trade and who has young children that use the playground, had offered to source materials for BAG at competitive prices and to construct some bird boxes from waste wood and bug houses from old pallets for the Old School Field if BAG wished. It was agreed that we would be happy to see bird boxes and bug houses on the Old School field. So far as the playground area was concerned we needed to see what progress is made over the proposed changes before we would know what further action might be required. ACTION: Chair to contact.

ii) SYPTE continues to drag its feet over a replacement bus shelter on Bradway Road. The Chair and Cllr. Hill are taking action to ensure that the issue is not "lost”. SYPTE’s External Relations Public Consultation Assistant had told us that she will let us know when they have an installation date.

iii) Following an accident in early October when a car crashed through the fence of the house on Prospect Road at the junction with Rosamond Drive, the residents are concerned that pedestrians are at risk as the fence has also been damaged on a number of occasions by cars leaving the road in icy conditions. It was agreed that the Chair should write to SCC asking that consideration be given to a safety barrier on the road side of the pavement.  ACTION: Chair to write to SCC Highways Department.

iv) Following concerns raised by residents over the strange explosions that have begun again, investigations show that the explosions are coming from the vicinity of Birchitt Farm, and that they are probably bird scarers. Whilst annoying, the use of these to protect crops is legal. 

v) It was agreed that the Chair should raise with Dorothy Astle whether BAG might plant a tree on the Old School Field in remembrance of David Astle in recognition of his past support for BAG. ACTION: Chair to contact Dorothy Astle.

vi) The Bradway Action Group will be ten years old at the next AGM when the Chair intends to step down. It was agreed that the long-term positioning of BAG needs to be considered and ways found to raise our profile with residents, many of whom do not seem fully aware of the range of activities we  undertake despite regular coverage in the Bradway Bugle. It was agreed that ideas would be brought to the next meeting, with any financial implications researched. ACTION: Committee to formulate suggestions and circulate ahead of next meeting.

b. Secretary

I) Action on the Village Green application for the Old School Field is still stalled with SCC. 

ii) Following our request the South West Community Assembly has applied for a bin for the top of Bradway Drive.

c. Treasurer

With the account standing at some £10,800 we are able to provide finance towards playground improvements. We are in discussion with Chris Roebuck, SCC Project Development Manager, over the extension of the playground, movement of fencing and provision of new equipment, and await a fully costed proposal. With the SCC input BAG will need to find at least some £7000 of the costs. It was agreed that BAG commit to this level of expenditure and that possible additional improvements should also be explored as we will have funds to cover at least some other equipment costs, or to start building towards e.g. fitness equipment for the older users of the field. Damage to the gate has been reported to SCC who have passed this on to Kier for action.

d. Membership Secretary 

 A draft renewal/application form had been circulated and it was agreed that 200 copies of this should be printed. Consideration was given to a flier for distribution with the Bradway Bugle but this was shelved as costs appeared to outweigh potential benefits. A positive push would be given in the February Bugle to stimulating interest. It was agreed that renewals would go out in January to avoid being caught up in Christmas mail and that when delivering renewal forms committee members would seek personal interaction with members. 

e. Community Hall

 John Child reported there had been no significant developments since the last meeting.

4. Priorities and Responsibilities: 

Priorities: the following were endorsed. 

Planning Issues and Defence of Open Space;The Bradway Bugle; Engagement with the Ward Forum and Other Local Community Groups; Fund Raising for Improved facilities on the Old School Field; Protection and Enhancement of the Local Environment; Traffic issues, including HGVs and public transport.

Responsibilities: Fiona Vallely had agreed to organise the Fun Day again. Rob Wilks would consult with John Pritchett about taking over the updating of the web site as John is no longer on the Committee.  Chris Morgan suggested BAG might take a more active role in the management of Poynton Wood. 

5. Bradway Bugle: The next edition would be delivered from the printers on 14th November. This will be a slightly larger 15th anniversary edition.

6. Future meetings. All meetings scheduled for Tuesdays. The following dates proposed subject to any objections to be sent to the Secretary as soon as possible.

Committee: 8 January; 12 March; 7 May; 18 June; 17 September.

Open Meetings: 27 March; 2 July.   AGM: 8 Oct

7. Any Other Business. The Scouts are considering the possibility of holding a community Guy Fawkes bonfire in Bradway in 2013. It was agreed that BAG would support such an initiative.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00p.m.

